Town of Woodstock
Selectmen’s Meeting
Tuesday, June 27, 2017

Selectmen: Joel Bourassa, Jim Fadden Jr., Gil Rand

Staff: Judy Welch, Ryan Oleson, Melissa Sabourn

Public:

Joel called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

Minutes of the May 30, 2017 Meeting:
Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the May 30, 2017 Selectmen’s Meeting, Gil seconded the motion and
the vote was affirmative.

Minutes of the May 30, 2017 Non-Public Meeting:
Jim motioned to accept and seal the minutes of the May 30, 2017 Non-Public Selectmen’s Meeting. Gil
seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Email/Nancy LeClerc/Long Distance Telephone Calls:

The Board reviewed an email from Nancy LeClerc pertaining to long distance calling. Nancy feels that the Littleton
and Plymouth area should be included in the long distance calling packages for this area. Nancy would like the
Board to try and rectify this. The Board took this under advisement and will reach out to the long-distance carriers.

Nancy LeClerc/Historical Landmarks:

The Board reviewed a packet of information, prepared by Nancy LeClerc, that included documentation pertaining to
each of the historical landmarks in Woodstock. The Board asked that someone from the Town Office contact Nancy
LeClerc to work through the information that was provided and to contact the New Hampshire Division of Historical
Resources to gather more information relating to the New Hampshire Historical Marker Program.,

Thank You Letter/White Mountain Attractions:
The Board signed a letter thanking the White Mountain Attractions for the donation of a 2000 Chevrolet Box
Van to the Emergency Management Department.

Letter of Recognition/Ryan Beausoleil:
The Board signed a letter recognizing Officer Ryan Beausoleil for his prompt, considerate, and professional
response in assisting Brenda Tirrell and Joan Renaud on Tripoli Road last month.

Application/Cascade Park/Lori Long:

The Board reviewed an application from Lori Long to use Cascade Park on July 15, 2018 for a wedding
ceremony, The required fee and insurance coverage has been received. Joel motioned to approve the
application. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

0Old Business:

Building Permit Process:
No action taken.

New/Other Business:




~The Board reviewed a letter from NHDOT, dated June 20, 2017, pertaining to the speed limit and related issues
on NH Route 175.

The Board approved the new Selectmen’s Meeting Schedule for July — December of 2017.
MOTION:

At 6:50 PM a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting and enter non-public session pursuant to
RSA 91-A: 3,11 (c)(e)

Roll Call: Chairman, Joel Bourassa, Yes, Jim Fadden, Yes, Gil Rand, Yes, Executive Assistant, Judy Welch.
Tax Collector, Melissa Sabourn

At 7:23 p.m. the Board came out of non-public session. Gil motioned to adjourn the non-public session and seal
the minutes. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

VOTED 3-0

Joel motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 7:23 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was

affirmative.
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